
L3   Board   Mee�ng Date:   May   20,   2020  
 
ATTENDEES:   
 

Name  Present  Absent  
Chris   Jackson,   Chair  X   
Synthia   Bri�on,   Vice   Chair   X  
Daniel   Horn,   Treasurer  X   
Jennifer   Plowman,   Secretary  X   
Ma�   Randall  X   
Darling   Garcia  X   
Chris�ne   Marshall  X   
Jewel   Davis-Tombul  X   
Lis   Tobia,   Staff  X   
Beverly   Miller,   Staff  X   
Betsy   Clinton,   Staff  X   
   
   

CALL   TO   ORDER:    5:33   p.m.  
 
 

1. Discussed   Directors   report.    Refer   to   the   Directors   report   on   topics.    All   issues   were   discussed.  
No   decisions   were   made.    However,   town   hall   mee�ngs   will   be   set   up   with   both   ELCC   and   EC3.  

ADJOURN:    7:35   p.m.  



L3/EC3-ELCC Board Meeting, May 19, 2020 

Director’s Report 

 Early LCC Update EC3 Update 

Enrollment  Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the center has been closed since 
3/18/20. 

 As of 5/13/20, a date for re-opening has not been established. 
o LCC has deemed that ELCC may not open (even for 

essential workers) until after the Governor’s stay-home 
order is lifted. 

o Once the Governor allows centers to re-open and people 
to leave their houses, LCC will require several detailed 
reports on safety compliance measures before ELCC will be 
allowed to open. 

 Another survey of parents yielded indeterminate results about how 
many children would return to the center whenever it opens. 

 LCC is only offering online classes this summer, vastly decreasing 
the possibility that children of LCC students (approx. 25% of ELCC’s 
enrollment) will return to ELCC whenever it opens. 

 We are unable to determine enrollment numbers at this time. 

 Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the center has 
been closed since 3/20/20. 

 As of 5/13/20, a date for re-opening has not 
been established. 

o A survey of parents informed us that 
only six (6) children of essential 
workers would return if we opened 
prior to the Governor’s stay-home 
order expiring. 

o Therefore, we decided not to re-open 
prior to that time. 

 Another survey of parents yielded 
indeterminate results about how many 
children would return to the center whenever 
it opens. 

 There is increased interest in our summer camp 
program, due to the early closing of 
elementary schools. 

 We are unable to determine enrollment 
numbers at this time. 

Post COVID-19 
Safety Status 

 Program Director continues to meet with teaching teams to review and discuss new protocols/practices. 

 Staff members are very concerned about opening too soon, even after the Governor’s stay-home order is lifted. 

 Rules about social distancing and mask-wearing for young children have not been issued. 

 Similar rules for classroom staff are vague and/or nearly impossible in an early learning setting. 

 A state workgroup is being formed on child care matters, headed by Michelle Richard (former Board member). Lis has 
reached out to her offering to participate. 

 EC3 is considering bringing staff back during the last week in May to do training and preparation for the eventual re-
opening. (This is not possible for ELCC, see above.) 

 EC3’s plans (in draft form) will be shared with the Board during the week of 5/18/20. 



 Early LCC Update EC3 Update 

Administrative 
Status 

 EC3’s contract with LCC (to operate ELCC) expires 6/30/2020. 

 LCC informed EC3 on 5/8/20 that they are willing to renew the 
lease agreement (allowing EC3 to use the ELCC building to offer 
child care services), but that they are NOT willing to renew the 
operating agreement (providing EC3 with compensation to bridge 
the difference between what it actually costs to serve low-income 
families and what we bring in from all other sources). 

o Regarding the lease agreement, LCC is only offering to 
waive the $2,500 monthly rent through December 2020. 

o Regarding the operating agreement, EC3’s experience has 
been that it is not possible to maintain ELCC’s current 
culture without significant external support, mainly 
because the staffing structure is much heavier. 

 LCC was contractually obligated to alert EC3 of its intent to renew 
(and under what terms) ninety days prior to the current contract 
expiration; however, they provided only 53 days’ notice. 

 EC3 has until 5/31/20 to accept or reject LCC’s offer of contract 
renewal. All of the following should be considered: 

o Does EC3 (the employer/service provider for both centers) 
benefit by continuing to operate ELCC under these new 
conditions (those caused by both LCC and the COVID-19 
pandemic)? 

o If so, what changes need to be made in order to make ELCC 
successful (tuition, staffing, programming)? 

o If not, what steps need to be taken to exit the contract 
under current conditions (re-open or not, ask for contract 
hiatus instead of renewal, etc.)? 

o How/when can staff and families become part of the 
consideration? 

o Who else can/should we include in this discussion? 

 

Financial Status  No significant change since the Treasurer’s last report.  No significant change since the Treasurer’s last 
report. 



 Early LCC Update EC3 Update 

Staffing  No significant change since the center closed; all staff have been 
retained due to the provision of wages via the PPP loan. 

 No significant change since the center closed; 
all staff have been retained due to the 
provision of wages via the PPP loan. Two (2) 
support staffers have resigned for family 
and/or lodging reasons. 

Facilities  No one is allowed on campus except the Directors, with prior 
notification. 

 The phone system upgrade is taking place, 
having been paid for prior to the COVID-19 
closure. 

 Roger has painted the staff lounge, the first 
step in a remodeling process begun last fall. Lis 
is getting estimates from her builder about 
installing new workstations. 

 

  



5/19/20 Updates 

ELCC Update 

 Lis has requested a contract extension from LCC; no response as of 1:30 p.m. 

 The possibility of continuing the contract with LCC, without their financial support, can succeed if the following are in place: 

o Enrollment remains strong (90%); and 

o Tuition for market families is increased by at least $50/week, OR 

o The Head Start and GSRP programs are eliminated and those spots are filled with market families, keeping tuition rates where 

they are. 

 If the contract is not renewed, some ELCC families could be accommodated at EC3 in the Fall. 

 

EC3 Update 

 Without confirmation from more than six families about who will come back when we open, and with continuing concern for the health 

and safety of staff and children, many on staff support the idea of staying closed all summer. Staffers could hire themselves out to 

specific families to care for children in their homes. 

 Summer camp is on hold along with the rest of the center.  

 

Financial Update 

 To date, we have spent $317,000 of the $413,400 PPP loan.  

 There is enough PPP loan money for one more complete payroll (approx. $75k on 5/29/20). Well over 75% of the funds will have been 

spent on payroll and other allowable costs, ensuring that the full loan amount will ultimately be forgiven. 

 All staff (except for a few members of the admin team) should be laid off after the 5/29 payroll to collect unemployment until we open. 

Teaching staff may be called back incrementally, to meet demand. 

 If we receive the child care grants we applied for we might be able to continue paying the staff health insurance premiums for a few 

months, along with reduced pay for staff who continue to work. 

 

To-do: 



1. ELCC staff and families must be filled in on these developments; an email should go out on 5/20 with the Board’s decision and town hall 

meetings should be scheduled. 

2. EC3 staff and families must be filled in on these developments; an email should go out on 5/20 with the Board’s decision and town hall 

meetings should be scheduled. 

3. The Board may want to decide how a re-opening decision will be made. 



ELCC Biweekly Figures 1/27/20 ‐ 2/7/20

Capacity Weekly Rate Biweekly Max
Preschool  22 261$               11,484$           

*GSRP  6 95$                 1,140$             

*HS  6 95$                 1,140$             

*GSRP‐HS Blend  12 95$                 2,280$             

Toddler  24 310$               14,880$           

Infant  8 310$               4,960$             

PERIOD MAX BILLINGS 35,884$           

Total Period Billings 32,355$  

Total Discounts (1,067)$   

PERIOD NET BILLINGS 31,287$  

Earnings Taxes Total Payroll # PP

Admin 6,006$     1,285$           7,291$              4

Teachers 17,135$   3,812$           20,946$            17

Support 6,830$     1,417$           8,247$              13

TOTAL PAYROLL COSTS 36,485$            34

Actual Family Pmts (incl. DHS) 28,724$  

Head Start Revenue 3,504$    

GSRP Revenue 2,471$    

LCC ARC Grants 2,679$    

LCC Support Grant 5,769$     **
ACTUAL CASH REC'D BIWEEKLY 43,147$  

Payroll Costs 36,485$        

Benefit Costs 2,489$          

Food Costs (net CACFP reimb.) 882$              

Classroom Costs 1,587$          

Other Costs 956$              

ACTUAL OUTLAY BIWEEKLY 42,399$        

BIWEEKLY NET 748$        

* GSRP/HS families don't pay tuition, but may opt for before/after care for $95/week

** Without the LCC Support Grant, market families' weekly tuition must be

     increased by $50+ per week

*** Without the LCC Support Grant, LCC ARC Grants, GSRP, and HS programs, weekly

     tuition could remain the same; payroll costs might be slightly lower

NOTE: All estimates and actual figures assume pre‐pandemic enrollment levels.

***


